

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mary Ellen Kramer

FROM:

Arnold Speert

DATE:

April 30, 1990

At Friday night's reception for Bob Roe, I met Pier Koastra of

A xerox copy of his card is attached. He informs me that he and/or his company were involved in masonry patching of Hobart Manor prior to the college moving on campus. Another fact to be added to our Hobart Manor compendium.

Parenthetically, Mr. Kooistra was with Felice Marsh, an international management alum, who presently teaches in School 2 in Paterson.

Attachment